ENVIRONMENTAL SCRUTINY COMMITTEE
SPECIAL MEETING
11th March, 2002

Meeting commenced:
1.30 p.m.
"
ended:
4.31 p.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Lightup - in the Chair

Councillors Hincks, A.K. Holt, Johnson, Judge, B.P. Murphy, Payne, Salmon and Ben Wallsworth MBE

The following Members also attended at the invitation of the Chairman with regard to the items detailed in Minute 94:-


Councillors S. Miller, Smyth and Warner

93.
BEST VALUE REVIEW OF PROPERTY SERVICES AND ASSET MANAGEMENT

RESOLVED:
THAT consideration of this item be deferred until the next meeting of the Scrutiny Committee.

94.
BEST VALUE REVIEW OF MAINTENANCE OF THE HIGHWAY/STREETCARE

The Chief Executive and the Directors of Development and of Environmental Services submitted a joint report containing details of the Best Value Review of the Maintenance of Highway/Streetcare which highlighted (a) the main areas for improvement identified by the Review and (b) the Improvement Plan which scheduled the improvement targets and detailed actions to be achieved.

Mr. A. Reid reported on the Service Improvement Plan for the Development Services Directorate with specific reference to:-

· The Condition of Footpaths.  

Reference was made to (i) the damage which was caused to footpaths by cars parking on the pavement, (ii) whether consultation should be carried out with regard to the use of bitumen macadam for the repair of pavements, (iii) the number of third party claims received as a result of the poor condition of footpaths, (iv) the need to reflect the stages of the process in relation to the merger of the Highway Client and DLO and (v) the revision of the City Council's Risk Management Process. 

Councillor Sue Miller suggested that the proposal to consult residents with regard to using bitumen macadam to repair the pavements, should only be carried out in Conservation Areas as the material proposed was the most practical and cost effective.

· The Response Time to Non-Urgent Works Orders.

· Reducing the Number of People Killed or Seriously Injured Through Road Accidents 
in the City.

· Provision of Customer Information.

· Reduce Opportunities to Commit Crime.

· Facilities for Disabled People.

· Ease of Use of Footpaths.

· The Condition of Street Lighting Columns.

· Management.

Reference was made to the need to differentiate between those actions which were short/medium/long term and to highlight the magnitude of work which certain tasks involved.

· Level of Investment in the Highway.

Mr. P. Mallinder reported that the condition of the non-principal roads was not likely to improve and the reasons for this would be explained to the Inspector.

Mr. D. Tinker reported on the Service Improvement Plan for the Environmental Services Directorate with specific reference to:-

· Refuse Collection.

· Recycling.

Members asked whether any progress had been made with regard to the City Council's arrangements for recycling with the Greater Manchester Waste Disposal Authority.

Concerns were expressed that, if drastic action was not taken, the target set by H.M. Government for recycling would not be achieved and the City Council would be labelled as a failing authority.

· Street Cleansing.

· Dog Warden.

Mr. S. Frost reported that the Review Team had identified the following as areas of service within the overall theme of the Review where there was cross directorate service provision:- 

· Fly Tipping.

· Gulley Emptying.

· Winter Maintenance.

· Weed Control.

· Housing Void Clearance.

· Housing Estate Roads.

· Drainage.

It was proposed that the following action be taken in relation to the services detailed below:-

· Fly Tipping and Weed Control - to be transferred solely to the Environmental Services Directorate.

· Gulley Emptying and Drainage - to be transferred solely to the Development Services Directorate.

· Housing Estate Roads - to remain with the Housing Services Directorate.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the recommendations contained in the Best Value report and the Action Plan be approved and that:-


>
an explanation be included of the amount of work required to achieve the long term targets.


>
the themed issues be cross-referenced with appropriate directorates.


>
the changes made to improve the services be highlighted.




(2) THAT the concerns with regard to the need for resources for recycling be forwarded to Cabinet.

R:\status\working\admin\omin\escm110302.doc

